

## HARVARD CLUB OF AUSTRALIA

# 48<sup>th</sup> ANNUAL REPORT 2009

### Abridged format

Patrons: Rt Hon Sir Zelman Cowen, James D Wolfensohn

President: Joanna White

Vice President: Peter Hasko

Hon Secretary: Patrick Regan

Hon Treasurer: Kimberly Everett

#### Councillors:

Ted Blamey, Richard Broinowski, Elizabeth Carr, Felix Danziger, Linda Duncombe, Clive Gard, Lisa George, Philip Hartog, Tony Massaro, Tony Thirlwell AOM, Adrian Warner, Helen Wright, Sam Weiss, ex officio immediate past president

#### **Chapter Convenors:**

Queensland: David Henderson ACT: Michelle Patterson, South Australia: Harley Hooper Western Australia: Ken Perry

Email: hca@harvard.org.au. Website: www.harvardclub.org.au

**Note:** A full copy of the Audit can be viewed or downloaded from the Members Only section of the website. A user name and password will be issued by the Administrator upon receipt of an application by email.

THIS PAGE IS BLANK

#### NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Forty-Eighth Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia will be held on Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> June 2010 the Union, Universities & Schools Club, 25 Bent Street Sydney commencing at 7:00 pm.

#### **Agenda**

#### 1. Confirmation of Minutes

Forty-seventh Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia which was held on Saturday 19<sup>th</sup> September 2009 at Royal Sydney Yacht Squadron, 33 Peel Street Kirribilli, NSW.

#### 2. President's Report

#### 3. Approval of Annual Financial Statements

Approval of the Financial Statements for the Club for the year ended 31 December 2009.

#### 4. Election of Auditors

KPMG retire at the meeting and being eligible seek to be reappointed.

#### 5. Election of Executive Office Bearers

The Constitution provides that Executive Office Bearers retire at each Annual General Meeting (AGM) and can only hold that same office for two years. The President noted that one qualifying nominee for each vacant position has lodged their nominations at the date of printing:

President:

Peter Hasko, PMD'93

Vice President

Kimberly Everett MUP'98

Secretary:

Lisa George MPP'06

Treasurer:

Patrick Regan EdM'06

#### 6. Election of Councillors

Under the Constitution, three Council positions fall vacant at each AGM, being those held by Councillors longest in office since last elected. If more than three are equal in term, then those to retire shall be determined by lot.

The three so determined to retire are: Ted Blamey MBA'70, Tony Thirwell OAM, AMP'98 and Clive Gard AMP'78

The following Councillors can continue in office: Richard Broinowski MPA'78, Felix Danziger MBA'06, Linda Duncombe AMP'08, Tony Massaro MBA'00, Adrian Warner MBA'98 and Helen Wright AMP'94.

Nominations were received from Ted Blamey MBA'70 and Tony Thirwell OAM, AMP'98.

Three Councillors have indicated that they will resign or not seek re-election: Philip Hartog MBA'81, Elizabeth Carr MPA/MC'04 and Clive Gard AMP'78.

Chapter Councillors David Henderson MBA'89 [Qld], Harley Hooper OPM'87 [SA], Michelle Patterson MPA'07 [ACT] and Ken Perry MBA'80 [WA] continue in office as does ex officio immediate past President Joanna White, MBA'98.

#### 7. General Business

By order of the Council,

Teny Massaro resigned

Patrick Regan Honorary Secretary 1<sup>st</sup> June 2010

## Minutes of the 47th Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia

Minutes of the Forty-seventh Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia held on Saturday 19th September 2009 at Royal Sydney Yacht Squadron, 33 Peel Street Kirribilli. NSW commencing at 6.30 pm.

The total attendance was 67, consisting of 8 Councillors, 29 members, 4 Club Guests and 26 guests.

The 2009 Annual General Meeting & Australia Address was delivered by Dr Geoffrey Garrett, founding CEO of the United States Studies Centre and Professor of Political Science at the University of Sydney. He was previously President of the Pacific Council on International Policy in Los Angeles and before that Dean of the UCLA International Institute.

Dr Garrett is a frequent commentator on all aspects of US politics, economics and foreign policy in Australian media, including The Australian, The Australian Financial Review, The Sydney Morning Herald, and ABC radio and television programs.

#### **Apologies:**

A number of apologies were received and noted.

The minutes of the Forty-sixth Annual General Meeting of the Harvard Club of Australia which was held on Tuesday 5th August 2008 at WatersEdge, Pier One, Ground Floor, 11 Hickson Road Walsh Bay, NSW commencing at 7:00 pm having been circulated to members at the Meeting, were taken as read.

It was resolved that the minutes be confirmed as a true and correct record of the 46th Annual General Meeting.

#### **President's Report:**

The full Presidents Report for 2009 was published in the 47<sup>th</sup> Annual Report and covered in detail:

- **Events**
- **HCA Chapters**
- Menzies Scholarships
- Leadership Programs
- Monday Club
- The Harvard Club of Australia Foundation
- Schools and Scholarships Committee
- **New Members**
- Vale

#### Annual Report

The President advised that Council decided to continue producing an economical abridged version of the Annual Report. Members wishing to view the full report may request a copy from the Administrator by email.

### Approval of Annual Financial Statements:

The President drew members' attention to the Financial Statements for the year ended 31 December 2008 as audited by KPMG.

It was resolved that the Financial Statements for the Club for the year ended 31 December 2008 and the report of the Councillors and Auditors be approved and adopted.

#### **Election of Auditors:**

On behalf of the Club, the President thanked the Auditor and his staff for the prompt and efficient carriage of the audit for the 2008 year.

It was resolved that that KPMG be appointed as Auditor of the Club for the year ended 31 December 2009.

**Election of Executive Office Bearers:** The Constitution provides that Executive Office Bearers retire at each Annual General Meeting and can only hold that same office for two years. The President noted that one qualifying nominee for each position had been received. The following were duly elected.

President:

Joanna White, MBA'98

Vice President:

Peter Hasko, PMD '93

Honorary Secretary:

Patrick Regan, EdM'06

Honorary Treasurer:

Kimberly Everett, MUP'98

#### **Election of Councillors**

Under the Constitution, three Council positions fall vacant at each AGM, being those held by Councillors longest in office since last elected. If more than three are equal in term, then those to retire shall be determined by lot. The three so determined to retire were: Felix Danziger MBA'06, Luke Tulysewski AB'79 and Tony York MBA'64.

Three councillors indicated that they will resign or not seek re-election: Luke Tulysewski AB'79, Tony York MBA'64 and Pip Murphy MPA '06. All have served the Council with great distinction and we thank them for their contribution.

The following Councillors will continue in office: Ted Blamey MBA'70, Richard Broinowski MPA'78, Elizabeth Carr MPA/MC'04, Clive Gard AMP'78, Lisa George MPP'06, Tony Massaro MBA'00, Adrian Warner MBA'98, Philip Hartog MBA'81 and Tony Thirwell AMP'98.

Nominations were received from Felix Danziger MBA'06, Linda Duncombe AMP'08 and Helen Wright AMP'94 and they were duly elected. There were no further nominations lodged with the Secretary prior to this Annual General Meeting.

Chapter Councillors David Henderson MBA'89 [Qld], Harley Hooper OPM'87 [SA], Michelle Patterson MPA'07 [ACT] and Ken Perry MBA'80 [WA] continue in office as does Sam Weiss as ex officio immediate Past President.

The meeting was declared closed at 7:00pm.

#### HCA President's Report 2009-2010

It is my great pleasure to present to you my second and final report as President of the Harvard Club of Australia. With the support of a committed Council and an engaged membership, your Club has excelled in delivering on its goals of:

- providing members with the opportunity to regularly meet and socialize with fellow club members
- · furthering the learning of club members
- promoting Harvard University in Australia
- supporting and bettering the Australian community

#### **Events**

Highlights from this year's events were many; following is a review of the year of fun, education, enlightenment and engagement that many of us were lucky to participate in.

Carnival Cruises CEO Ann Sherry kicked off our club year with an overview of the importance of the cruise sector to the tourism industry in Australia. She relayed her professional experiences of the early days Swine Flu epidemic and also shared her thoughts on diversity and specifically women's leadership in corporate Australia.

A night at the movies to preview Mao's Last Dancer before the official release date was enjoyed by a small group of members.

The holiday season wouldn't be the same without year-end drinks at Ted's place. Thank you once again to Ted Blamey for hosting a wonderful and this year, much drier party, at his beautiful renovated Harry Seidler designed home. Penny and Penelope Seidler joined us on the evening, with Penny enchanting guests with her recollections and amazing film footage of the home being built. Thank you, Penny, for sharing these precious memories with us.

The Harvard College Krokodiloes visited us in Sydney again. Thank you to the families who hosted the young men while they were here and to Helen Wright for organising the hosts and Ted Blamey for assisting with their performance schedule.

In a bid to attract new and lapsed members to the club Patrick Reagan organised a fun and educational Wine Tasting Night. We were delighted to have McWilliams Wines sponsor the event and to have their Chief Winemaker lead us in a wine identification competition, with fantastic prizes for the lucky ones. Thank you to CEO of McWilliams, George Wahby for sponsoring this event and for offering to do so again next year. Thank you also to UBS who provided the facility for the event in their beautiful offices.

A great event that appeared back on the calendar this year was a revitalisation of the inter-school debate. This year we had Harvard and Yale versus Oxford and Cambridge. The debate was moderated by Peter Van Onselen of The Australian and was sponsored by KPMG and Lion Nathan. Thank you to our valiant Harvard debater Paul Hunyor and to Councillor Lisa George for organising this well received event.

In late May, Club members were mentally transported back to Aldrich, for a case study conducted by HBS Senior Lecturer Stephen Kaufman. The case study, while disguised, was strikingly similar to the series of events that Google encountered when they first looked to IPO the company. There was great discussion about the case and participants were reminded that customer selection can ultimately dictate strategy. Choosing the wrong customers, even just once, can lead to a 'Tyranny of Incrementalism' that ultimately dictates strategy.

#### **Menzies Scholarship**

The Menzies Scholarship is funded by contributions from Harvard alumni and by the Menzies Foundation and is jointly administered by the Harvard Club of Australia, the Australian National University and the Menzies Foundation.

Scholars are chosen on the basis of their potential for making a significant contribution to Australia and their intellectual ability, intellectual qualities, and breadth of vision. This year's scholars are part of the vanguard of Australian talent that attends Harvard.

**Gregory Keane** is currently a consultant Psychiatrist at the Peninsula Health Service, Salvation Army Heath Service and Alfred Health in Victoria. His focus is maternal and child infant health with a focus on the most vulnerable and disadvantaged. He will study for a Masters in Public Health (Health Policy and Management) at the Harvard School of Public Health.

**Lakshmi Nayanan Vootakuru** has worked extensively in remote and indigenous communities around Australia and currently works in the field of anaesthetics at Concord Hospital in NSW. She will study for a Masters in Public Health (Health Policy and Management) at the Harvard School of Public Health.

I would like to thank the Menzies selection committee for their role in administering the scholarship and selecting the scholars. The members of this year's committee were Jim Fox, Kim Rubenstein and Suiwah Leung from the ANU; Edwina Menzies from the Menzies Foundation; and Michelle Patterson, Charles Irwin and Alice Hill from the HCA. Professor Jim Fox from the ANU, the long serving Chair of the committee and a Harvard alum, has indicated that he will be stepping down from the role of Chair. Thank you Jim for your committed leadership of this important initiative.

The Menzies scholarship was the very first initiative of the Harvard Club of Australia and, according to Club Co-Founder Jim Wolfensohn, it provided the impetus for the foundation of the club. Its continued success is a tribute to the generosity and energy of Harvard alumni.

#### Non-Profit Fellowship

Thanks to the generosity Bill and Lea Ferris and the energy and capability of Ted Blamey, the club celebrated the 10<sup>th</sup> Year of the Non-profit Fellowship Program.

The Club was able to award three Non-profit Fellowships in 2010. Two of the Fellowships were once again funded through the generosity of Bill & Lea Ferris, with the third made possible due to the support of the HBS Hansjoerg Wyss Fund for Social Enterprise, the YWCA NSW and the Harvard Club of Australia Foundation.

The 2010 Fellowships were awarded to Gregory Smith, CEO Asthma Foundation NSW; Adrian Collette, Chief Executive Opera Australia and Kate Frost, CEO YWCA NSW. All three fellows will attend Strategic Perspectives in Non-profit Management (SPNM) the annual strategy course for senior non-profit executives held at HBS.

The Fellowships were awarded at the annual Non-profit Luncheon by Her Excellency Professor Marie Bashir AC, Governor of NSW. We were delighted to have as our guest speaker for the lunch, club member Bill Ferris AC, who has funded 20 fellows to attend the SPNM course over the past ten years.

Chairman of the 2010 HCA NPF Committee, Mr. Ted Blamey, was assisted in the selection process by Tony Massaro, Pip Murphy, Lisa George and Melinda Conrad.

#### Leadership Programs

The 2010 Leadership Program, titled "Strategy for Changing Times" will be held on August 8-13<sup>th</sup>, once again overlooking beautiful Manly Beach. This year's program will be conducted by HBS Professors David Yoffie and Felix Oberholzer Gee.

The HCA Non-Profit Workshop will again be held following the leadership program. The two HBS professors will be joined in presenting the workshop by HCA-Victoria President Michael Vitale. The Non-profit Workshop has become an important development activity for many Australian non-profits who aim to send members of their executive team each year.

The success of the Leadership Programs is due in large part to the able management of Clive Gard and the team at Anderson Knight with the assistance of Ted Blamey in the design and development of the Non-Profit Workshop.

#### **Monday Club**

The Harvard Monday Club provides an opportunity for members to listen to the views of prominent Australian thinkers and achievers at informal Club luncheons. From September to November 2009, we listened to the Director of the Australian Museum, Frank Howarth, an environmentalist Robert Purves AM, and a senior Australian diplomat, Dick Woolcott AC, who talked about his role in promoting Kevin Rudd's Asia-Pacific community around the region. In 2010, we have heard Dr Alison Broinowski give a rather more critical view on the Rudd initiative, John Sinodinos AO talk about his years as Principal Private Secretary to John Howard and the current political situation, Professor Gillian Triggs, Dean of the Law School at Sydney University talk about nuclear issues, Steve Killelea discuss his global peace initiative, and the well-known Sydney journalist Hamish McDonald outline his latest book on Japan and its relevance to the present situation in that country.

Thank you to Councillor Richard Broinowski for continuing to manage this consistently stimulating and well received club event.

#### The Harvard Club of Australia Foundation

Plans are underway to revitalise the HCA Foundation as it encountered a number if stumbling blocks in 2009/10. The HCA and HCA-Victoria Councils have committed to work together to refine the focus of the Foundation in an effort to enable it to achieve Deductible Gift Recipient status and continue the valuable efforts of many including John Turner who has led the Harvard-Australia Fellowship Program.

#### Schools and Scholarships Committee

Sarah Strasser led a dedicated team of members who interviewed a number of high school students as part of their application process to Harvard College. College graduates who would like to join the interviewing team should contact Sarah or the President.

#### **Crimson Fellows**

Nine new Crimson Fellows, having been members for 25 years continuously, join our roll of honour. They are Mr Paul Berkemeier (MAR 1983 NSW), Mr Norman Coldham-Fussell AO (SMP SEU 1981 Qld), Dr Barrie Fraser (SM PhD 1962 NSW), Dr Rosita Holenbergh-Gibson (Visiting Scholar 1984 NSW), Mr Stevan Matheson (MPA 1984 ACT), Dr Ian Marsh (MPA AM PhD 1985 NSW), Mr Tim Rossi (PMD 1983 NSW), Ms Jillian Segal AM (LLM 1983 NSW), Dr John Varnum AM (TUP 1973 NSW)

#### **New Members**

A total of 18 new members have joined in 2010 to date and 33 in 2009.

#### Vale

It is with regret that we have been advised of the passing of Mr David Fewtrell (MBA 1958) some years ago. He joined the Club in 1962 and served on the Council from 1962 to 1966.

Page 6 of 12

7

#### **Annual Report**

The Council decided to continue producing an economical abridged version of the Annual Report. Members wishing to view the full report may request a copy from the Administrator by email.

#### **HCA Council**

The Harvard Club of Australia would not be possible without the hard work and dedication of a wide range of members. In particular, I would like to recognise the contribution of the Councillors and its Executive, all of whom are volunteers and who give of their time most graciously.

Specifically I would like to call out Ted Blamey and Richard Broinowski. Ted's name and resulting contribution is peppered throughout this report, it is clear to me that he is the heartbeat of the club. Thank you, Ted, for all you have done to lead and support the many initiatives of the Club. Similarly, Richard has delivered a Monday Club series that continues to attract well respected speakers and to entertain and engage members. Thank you, Richard, for your consistent efforts in leading this initiative.

Anderson Knight continued to provide a wide range of services to the Club. It is a pleasure to work with them.

Clive Gard has made the decision to resign from his Administrative duties for the Club. I want to thank Clive for his many years of dedicated service.

We continue to be grateful to UBS for the ongoing support of the Council through the provision of a meeting room for our Council meetings.

A special mention to my fellow Executive who have been very supportive as we work through options for the Club's ongoing administration. Thank you.

Finally, The Harvard Club is always keen to benefit from new ideas and contributions from members, I am confident that the incoming Executive and Council would be grateful to hear from you if you would like to get involved in any way.

Joanna White

JoWite

PRESIDENT

Harvard Club of Australia Inc			
Statement of comprehensive Income	Note	2009 \$	2008 \$
For the year ended 31 December 2009		4	•
Revenue from annual subscriptions and entrance fees		39,973	46,999
Revenue from functions Victoria administration fees		30,19 <del>4</del> 11,000	66,467 8,855
Functions cost		(35,824)	(69,918)
Club publications cost Club administration cost		(3,680) (39,528)	(11,344) (36,514))
Surplus before financing income		2,135	4,545_
Finance income		2,338	3,738
Net financing income		2,338	3,738
Net surplus		4,473	8,283
Less: Donations to the HCA Foundation Less: Donations to Non-Profit Fellowship Program Less: Interest donated		(1,506) (2,338)	(1,672) (3,738)
Net surplus carried forward		629	2,873
Statement of financial position  For the year ended 31 December 2009	Note	2009 \$	2008 \$
Assets		70.000	02 422
Cash and cash equivalents	4	73,203 1	83,422 _1_
Other assets Total current assets		73,204	83,423
President's silver tray, at cost		147	147
Total non-current assets		147	147
Total assets		73,351	83,570
Liabilities Trade and other payables		12,585 -	14,246 225
Other liabilities Donations payable to HCA Foundation		10,973	19,935
Total current liabilities		23,558	34,406
Total liabilities		23,558	34,406
Net assets		49,793	49,164
Accumulated funds			40 004
Balance brought forward		49,164	46,291
Net surplus for the year		ควน	2,873
Total accumulated funds		629 49,793	2,873 <b>49,164</b>

#### **COMMITTEE MEMBERS', DECLARATION**

In the opinion of the Committee members of Harvard Club of Australia Inc. (the Association):

- (a) the Association is not a reporting entity;
- (b) the financial statements and notes, set out on pages 1 to 7 of the full Annual Financial Report, are drawn up, in accordance with the basis of accounting described in Note 1 of that Report, applicable Australian Accounting Standards and other mandatory reporting requirements, so as to present fairly the financial position of the Entity as at 31 December 2009 and its performance, as represented by the results of its operations and its cash flows, for the financial year ended on that date; and,
- (c) there are reasonable grounds to believe that the Association will be able to pay its debts as and when they become due and payable.

Signed on behalf of the Management Committee:

Joanna White President

Dated at Sydney this 31st May 2010.

#### Independent auditor's report to the members of Harvard Club of Australia Inc

We have audited the accompanying summarised financial report of Harvard Club of Australia Inc comprising the summary statement of financial position as at 31 December 2009 and the summary statement of comprehensive income for the year then ended, which was derived from the financial report of Harvard Club of Australia Inc for the year ended 31 December 2009. We expressed an unmodified auditor's opinion on that financial report in our auditor's report dated 31 May 2010.

The responsibility of Committee members for the summarised financial report

The Committee members are responsible for the preparation and presentation of the summarised financial report in accordance with Australian Accounting Standards.

Auditor's responsibility

Our responsibility is to express an opinion on the summarised financial report based on our procedures, which were conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards. These Auditing Standards require that we comply with relevant ethical requirements relating to audit engagements.

Auditor's opinion

In our opinion, the information reported in the summarised financial report is consistent, in all material respects, with financial report from which it was derived. For a better understanding of the scope of our audit, this auditor's report should be read in conjunction with our audit report on the financial report.

Original signed by

**KPMG** 

David Sinclair

Partner

Sydney

31 May 2010

#### **AUSTRALIA-HARVARD FELLOWS 2009**

Professor Andrew P McMahon, PhD, Dept of Stem Cell & Regenerative Biology (FAS), FRS and US equivalents, expert i genetic approaches to human developmental programs, planned intense visits to four major research & education centres (Syc Melb. Brisb. and Adel.) to give a series of lectures about Harvard research in developmental & regenerative biology in basic an biomedical research. He intended to engage Aust. scientists to discuss potential collaborative programs with HSCI / DSCRE forge research ties with our institutions and universities and address a range of key meetings. Principal collaborators Dr Patricl Tam CMRI Westmead and Profs Peter Koopman & Melissa Little at Univ of Old.

**Professor Harald Jueppner**, M.D., Professor of Paediatrics, HMS, Head of Renal & Endocrine lab Unit, Mass General Hosp. He continued existing collaborative research on renal diseases caused by different underlying genetic diseases in a number of NSW families with known but undiagnosed genetic disorders, potentially to allow the discovery of new genes with relevance not only to these families but also in our understanding of biology and disease. With Dr Steven Alexander, MPH, Head of Kidney Research, Westmead Children's Hosp.

**Eric Mazur**, PhD, Balkanski Professor of Physics and Applied Physics, School of Engineering & Applied Sciences, honoured for innovative physics education. His Peer Instruction program is described as "truly revolutionary". Two visits were planned, including hands-on workshops, review of faculties, a public lecture, discussing assessment practices and setting up a joint research program with the local Physics Ed Research Group, and interact with faculty programs in optics and ultra-fast lasers. A later visit was to review progress in implementing Peer Instruction (Melb.) and a hands-on workshop for faculties from Vic, SA and Tas,

Assist Prof Robert D Moir, PhD, Instructor, Dept of Neurology, HMS. Moir, an Australian, planned to work on pathological mechanisms mediating neuro-degeneration in Alzheimer's Disease, with Dr Ashley Bush, Professor of Pathology, UMelb. pioneering researcher in Alzheimer's under a Federation Fellowship at MHRI with Prof Colin Masters. His objective was to develop synergies between MHRI and HMS, make a big push on difficult collaborative projects in drug development for Alzheimer's and fertilise additional research by knowledge-exchange. Also establish exchange of students between HU and UMelb.

Assist Prof Steven W Lockley, PhD, Div of Sleep Medicine, HMS, Assoc Neuorscientist, Div of Sleep Med, Brigham & Wome of Hosp. and Hon Assoc Prof. Sch of Psych, Psych and Psych Med at Monash Uni. Teach courses in Bach. of Behavioural Neuroscience and BSc. involving Drugs, Brain and Altered Awareness and "Integrative Neuroscience". Contribute to Monash projects: characterising sleep and circadian rhythm disruption in the blind, sensitivity of the human circadian pacemaker, effects of extended work hours on sleep, alertness & performance of medical interns incl. work with Prof Ron Grunstein (USyd) and Australasian Sleep Trials Network. Collab: Shantha Rajaratnam PhD, Sen Lect, Monash Uni. and co-investigator assessing relationship between Circadian amplitude and neuroticism with Dr Greg Murray of Swinburne Inst of Techn.

Kavi Bhalla, PhD, Research Scientist, HSPH, Harvard Initiative for Global Heath, Cambridge, Mass. (International initiative to develop a knowledge mgt framework for road traffic injury metrics in developing countries). To collaborate with Prof James Harrison, School of Medicine, Flinders Uni. who directs the Research Centre for Injury Studies (RCIS) which operates the National Injury Surveillance Unit of the Aust. Inst of Health & Welfare. Visits intended to result in academic publication to reclassify deaths in registration data, and to identify the best method for attributing them to a known cause or condition. Also application of Global Burden of Disease (GBD) methods developed for handling multi-trauma to real world data from developing countries.

#### **NONPROFIT FELLOWS SINCE 2001**

2009	Dr Judith Slocombe, CEO, The Alannah and Madeline Foundation Michael Wilson, Chief Executive Officer, Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation Dr Andrew Young, Chief Executive Officer, CanTeen Australia
2008	Cleveland Fagan, Apunipima Cape York Health Council; Peter Schofield Prince of Wales Medical Research Institute
2007	Gerard Neesham, Clontarf Foundation; David Beaver, Centacare
2006	Darren Black, Outward Bound; Jerril Rechter, Footscray Community Arts Centre
2005	Stevie Clayton, ACON; Lewis Kaplan, Red Cross; Joe Gamblin, Horizon Fndtn
2004	Atticus R Fleming, Australian Wildlife Conservancy; Sandra de Wolf, Berry Street Victoria; Mary Jo Capps, Musica Viva Australia
2003	Clyde S Thomson Royal Flying Doctor; Christopher J Rehn, Sydney Cochlear
2002	Rachel L Healy, Company B Ltd; Jillianne E Weekes, Starlight Children's Foundation Australia; Christine Rowell (Formerly) CanTeen
2001	Jane L Schwager, Nonprofit Australia; James A Pitts, Odyssey House McGrath Foundation

#### **HONOUR ROLL OF PRESIDENTS**

#### **MENZIES SCHOLARS & AWARDS**

HONOUR ROLL OF PRESIDENTS		MENZIES SCHOLARS & AWARDS			
1961-1964	Professor Julius Stone, SJD'32	Year	Name(s)	School	Degree
1965	Mr William A Lockley, AMP'63	2010/11	Gregory Keane	Public Health	MPH
1966-1967	Mr James D Wolfensohn, MBA'59		Lakshmi Vootakuru	Public Health	MPH
1968-1969	Mr Brooks C Wilson, MBA'59	2009/10	Dr Stephanie Ward	Public Health	MPH
	•	2008/09	Ricky Campbell-Allen	Education	MEdu
1970-1971	Mr H. Anthony York, MBA'64	2008/09	Clare Barnett Maja Cassidy	Public Health Eng & Appl Sc	MPH APD
1972-1973	Mr Harry Seidler, MAR'46	2007/08	Rosie Dawkins	Public Health	MPH
1974-1976	Mr Theodore Simos, LLM'59		David Clarke *	JFK	MPA
1977-1978	Mr David S Clarke, MBA'66		Adam Palmer *	GSAS	PhD
1979-1980	Mr Ezekiel Solomon, LLM'60	2006/07	Tracy Slatyer	GSAS	PhD
1981-1982	Mr John Armstrong, MBA'59		Joanna Davidson	Law	LLM
1983-1984	Mr John K Doherty, PMD'72	2005/06	Scott Griffin Katie Maree Connolly	HBS Government	MBA MPP
1985-1986	Mr John C Conde, MBA'74	2003/05	Michael Murphy	Business	MBA
	·	2003/04	Belinda Baker	Law	LLM
1987-1988	Ms Patricia Angly [D], AB'69		Dan Siskind	Public Health	MPH
1989	Mr Rodney Lester, MBA'79	2002/03	Alexandra West	Government	MPA
1990-1991	Mr Richard Kaan, AM'65	2001/02 2000/01	Nicholas Vines	GSAS Business	PhD MBA
1992-1993	Mr Graham Bradley, LLM'73	1999/00	Quang Nguyen Jonathan Liew	Business Gov Business	MBA MPA MBA
1994-1995	Mr Michael Quinn, MBA'76	1998/99	Jonathon Redwood	Law	LLM
1996-1997	Mr Christopher Smith, MBA'77	1997/98	Monica Nolan	Public Health	MPH
1998-1999	Mr David Pumphrey, MBA'70	-	Sarah Vickers-Willis	Business	MBA
2000-2001	Mr Philip Stern, MBA'82		Justin Wolfers	GSAS	PhD
2002-2001		1996/97	Sophie Gee	GSAS	PhD
	Dr Melinda Muth, MBA'81		Errol Katz Luan Low	Government Law	PhD PhD
2004-2005	Mr Ross Love, MPA'88		Peter Thomas	Business	MBA
2006-2007	Mr Sam Weiss, AB'76	1995/96	Fleur Johns	Law	LLM
2008-2009	Ms Joanna White MBA'98	1994/95	Anna Donald	Government	MPA
		1002/04	Alister Iles	Law	LLM
		1993/94	Esther Charlesworth Fiona Percy	Design Public Health	MAR MPH
		1992/93	Heather Luntz	Law	LLM
			Felicity Scott	Design	MAR
			Noel Blomeley	Education	MEd
		1991/92	Kim Rubenstein	Law	LLM
		1990/91	Richard Bergin Anne Pender	Business Education	MBA MEd
		1990/91	Michael Hiscox	Government	PhD
		1989/90	Mark Kestin	Public Health	MPH
		•	Graham Eliott	GSAS	PhD
		1988/89	Kimberley Elkins	Education	PhD
		1987/88	David Srimgeour	Public Health	MPH
		1986/87	Simon Grant Merilyn Alt	GSAS Government	PhD MPA
		1985/86	Patrick Carroll	Public Health	MPH
		1984/85	Julian McCarthy	Business	MBA
		1983/84	Andrew Byrnes	Law	LLM
		1982/83	Hilary Charlesworth	Law	LLM
			John Carlin Adrian Jones	GSAS GSAS	PhD PhD
		1981/82	Ian Davidson	Law	LLM
		1980/81	Helen Nugent	Business	MBA
		1979/80	Henry Rigney	Law	LLM
		1978/79	Peter Frost	Education	EdD
		1977/78	Peter Parsons	Law	LLM
		1976/77	George Kuczera P G Marshall	GSAS Business	PhD MBA
		1975/76	Graham McDonald	Design	MAR
		1974/75	Christopher Bain	Public Health	MPH
		1972/73	Christopher Beale	Business	MBA
		1971/72	Terrey Arcus	Business	MBA
		1970/71 1969/70	Glenn Withers Anatolij Cork	GSAS Law	PhD LLM
		1968/69	Lionel Glendenning	Design	MAR
			···· <b>J</b>	<b>-</b>	***

## 

## 

THIS PAGE IS BLANK